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There are many excellent reasons to maintain and restore coastal wetlands.  They provide essential ecosystem services and are effective buffers for small waves and wakes. Unfortunately, careful studies show that coastal wetlands do not significantly suppress major hurricane-induced storm surges.  An excellent summary of wetlands and hurricane surge can be found on Dr. Jeff Master’s website at http://www.wunderground.com/hurricane/surge_wetlands.asp 
Recently, the Lone Star Coast National Recreation Area has been proposed partly in response to a SSPEED Center “nonstructural improvements” recommendation regarding surge protection to “create a 130 mile long area from High Island to Matagorda Island that would both utilize coastal wetlands as a natural storm surge barrier and act as an economic engine for ecotourism.”  This recommendation would have little effect on storm surges the Houston Galveston Region has experienced from major storms. For example the surge the area experienced from Ike would be identical in a similar storm because the coastal wetlands were in place then. 
The bottom line is that wetlands, while valuable, are not an effective surge suppression substitution for structural approaches for major storms in the Houston Galveston Region.
